Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements Announcements

BORN

· Kenny Sylvester) the WELBURN Terry thee Sylvestrijoyfully announce the arrival of their daughter Katherine Anne born April 3, 1985 weighing 8 lbs, 4 ounces, a beautiful sister Rebecca, Proud for Rebecca, Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Robert Welburn, and Mrs. Joan Sylvester and Mrs. Fred Sylvester.

(Currie) are proud to announce the birth of their son, Andrew John, 6 lbs, 14 ozs. at Glengarry Memorial Hospital Alexandrie ozs. at Glengarry Memorial Hospital, Alexandria, Ontario, March 21st, 1985. Happy grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Walter Currie of Franklin Centre and Mr. and Mrs. John Peddell of London Ont London, Ont.

DIED

LENEY, William Gordon, Satchwell - in hospital in Ottawa on Friday, April 19, Ottawa on Friday, April 19, 1985 in his 91st, year, eldest son of the late William Leney and Helen Irving of Montreal, husband of the late Dorothy May Scoble, dear brother of Jessica (Mrs. George A. Boyle) and Alex both of Ottawa. Predeceased by brother trying of Montreal, also Predeceased by brother Irving of Montreal, also survived by 3 nephews, Graham and Barrie of Ottawa and Peter of Montreal, Funeral service was held at the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown on Sunday, April 21st, Interment Ormstown Union Cemetery. Union Cemetery.

CARD OF THANKS

Sincere thanks to Dr. Feder, Dr. Brissette and the staff of the 3rd floor of the barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received while a patient there. Also many thanks to my family and friends for all their thoughtfulness.

Christena Graham

APPROACHING MARRIAGE

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Davidson of Huntingdon are pleased to announce the approaching marriage of their daughter Susan Ann to François Gagné, son of Mr. and Mrs. of Mr. and Mrs. Gaston Gagne of Montreal. The wedding will take place August 10, 1985 at Trinity Memorial Church in Montreal.

CARD OF THANKS

Katie and I would like to thank Doctor Lemieux and the nursing staff in Maternity at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the wonderful care we received while patients there. We also send special thanks to friends, neigh-bours and relatives for the cares gifts and flowers we received,

Katie and Terry Welburn

My sincere thanks to the My sincere thanks to the doctors, nurses and staff from the Huntingdon County Hospital, also thanks to my family and friends for visits, cards, flowers, gifts and phone calls. All was very much appropriated nurses and such the Huntingdon also appreciated. Sincerely Anita Guernon

I wish to express my sincere appreciation to all those who sent get well wishes and flowers to my mother while she was hospitalized. I am also most grateful for all the expressions of sympathy and many acts of kindness which have helped me so much in this difficult time. Margaret A. Currie Donald joins me in

me in Donald joins me in thanking all those who phoned, sent flowers, gifts, letters and cards following my accident in Florida, a well as thanks to our friends in Orange Lake Village for all their kind-nesses which are too numerous to mention. All very much was. preciated.

Hoberta Ferns

Many thanks to the members of the com-munity who most generously donated their talents, food money and time to make the Hin-chinbrooke Firemen's to to Appreciation Night success that it was. Tom O'Nelll, Rockburn

Cultural Centre

members of Chateauguay Valley Association for the Men-tally Retarded would like to say thank you to everyone who supported the card party last week by attending. donating food attending, donating for and prizes. Thanks again.



CARD OF THANKS The loss of a mother is the first sorrow without her. A big thank you to who visited during her long illness. Thank you for flowers, mass offerings, and sympathy PY . pressed to her family. Also for visits at the funeral home. In memory of Mrs. Clara Leblanc Dupuls who passed away March I, 1985 at the age of 86 years and to months.

Mr. and Mrs. Léandre, Rita Dupuis Racine

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Mr. Ivan D. Barrington, would like to sincerely thank all their relatives, friends and neighbours for their neighbours for their sympathy, support and sympathy, support and kindness during their loss. Also for the many lovely flowers, donations to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital and the Heart Fund as well the Ormstown Fire Department in his memory. To everyone who assisted our family in any way during our loss, we would ask that you accept this as our personal thank you to each and every one. Sincerely Winetta Sincerely Win Barrington and family

The family of the late John M. Hawkins wish to thank all who visited the funeral home, sent food, flowers; cards or helped in any other way at the time of our recent sad bereavement.

Lemay, his wife Elza Houle Lemay, his wife Elza Houle Lemay, his children, Lyse (Joffre L'Heureux sr), Remy (Gisèle Laurin) Jacques (Diane grandchildren, Guylaine, Pierre, Sonia, Mathleu Lemay, would like to thank Lemay, would like to thank everyone who expressed their sympathy at the time of the death of Adrien Lemay on March 16, 1985 at the age of 76 years, with gifts of masses, flowers, donations to the cancer foundation, visits or presence at the funeral. Please consider this card as this personal.

consider this card as personal.

A very sincere thank you to all our kind neighbours, friends and relatives who helped in so many ways at the time of Nelson's passing and during his long passing and during his long passing and during his long problems as we had for some time, it is very nice to live in a small town where everyone seems to care and help. A very special thanks has to go to our neighbours, Ruby Middlemiss for her continual help and thoughtfulness. Nothing was too small or too big for her to do to help. Also a special thank you to John MacMillan, who has helped so much by doing a lot of the heavier work for us. To Dr. Raymond Lemieux for his ever gentle care, also the CLSC nurses who were an exceptional group of dedicated nurses. To the many Legion members and Ladies Auxiliary members exceptional group of dedicated nurses. To the many Legion members and Ladies Auxiliary members who participated in the Legion service, we express our appreclation, also the Evening Auxiliary members of St. Andrew's Church, who helped with serving food after the funeral. Thanks, too, to The Huntingdon County Huntingdon County Hospital for their excellent care. We will not som

forget. Ethel Ethel White, Bob and Sandra Boyd, Donald and

IN MEMORIAM

LONGTIN, Gertrude - In memory of our aunt, who passed away, April 25, 1984. "God saw that you were did what he thought

best. He put his arms around you And whispered, come and rest."

Always remembered, Sheri, Joanne, Beverly and Jean-Paul